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MEC MAKAMU SADDENNED BY THE DEATH OF COGHSTA DDG – FREDDY 

TSHIVHENGWA 

Limpopo Cooperative Governance, Human Settlements and Traditional Affairs MEC, Basikopo 

Makamu hereby sends his deepest condolences to the family of COGHSTA Deputy Director 

General for ISHS Freddy Tshivhengwa, following his untimely passing over the weekend. 

“Our hearts are bent low today, after the sad news of the passing of our colleague and 

confidant, DDG Freddy Tshivhengwa. I worked closely with the DDG, and he was an exemplary 

worker, hard working and focused.” 

“We are not only saddened that we have lost an experienced hand during a time when the 

department was showing great improvements in the housing sector, but that we have lost 

someone who was like a friend to us,” said the MEC. 

MEC Makamu says although the DDG had only been with the department since the first of 

November 2020, his work showed great promise. 

“We valued his wealth of experience coming from his roles as Technical Manager and Acting 

Municipal Manager in Vhembe District Municipality, as General Manager Capital Investment 

and Infrastructure Development at Johannesburg Water,” said MEC Makamu, adding that DDG 

Tshinvhengwa’s contribution would be sorely missed by all. 

MEC Makamu has visited home of the DDG to support them in this difficult time. 
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